
1

Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

From: Water Draft Permit Comment
Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 1:40 PM
To: Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)
Subject: FW: Mill Bayou no flow: Deny Paradise Valley draft permit No. AR0053210
Attachments: Video.mov; ATT00001.txt; image0.jpeg; ATT00002.txt; image0.jpeg; image1.jpeg; 

image2.jpeg; image3.jpeg; image4.jpeg; ATT00003.txt

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Kristy Eanes [mailto:kristyeanes@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 12:59 PM 
To: Water Draft Permit Comment 
Subject: Mill Bayou no flow: Deny Paradise Valley draft permit No. AR0053210 
 
Dear Faizan, 
 
Please see the attached video and photos. This is the location of Mill Bayou at Roland Cutoff on the bridge, and the area 
leading to the bridge and the path the effluent would take if the NPDES permit for Paradise Valley is approved. It is dry. 
The treated sewage would stagnate. 
 
Again there is NO FLOW in Mill Bayou during dry seasons and this is evidence to show what the community has been 
saying and stated at the public hearing and comments with standing.  
 
Please deny the permit. The developer has other options that don’t affect other people’s health.  
 
Placing a treatment plant in this location is highly inappropriate. Please don’t force this option contrary to good science.  
 
Is the fact of the dry creek bed and no flow going to be ignored like the planned but never built detention pond 
everyone signed off on years ago including the developer as part of the CAW-Waterview Estates settlement and was 
planned to be at the very place where Paradise Valley is now and it’s not being built is resulting in the flooding and 
contamination issues of Mill Bayou and surrounding properties that we have today?  Correct me if wrong but I think that 
was partly an ADEQ responsibility to regulate? 
 
 
 
Please don’t ignore this. Science is sometimes inconvenient for the developer just like knowing the truth. Time favors 
the truth and so the truth becomes known.  We know why we are flooding now. What happened to all those planned 
detention ponds?  What will time say about Paradise Valley’s treatment plant if science is again ignored or unregulated? 
 
I think the community simply would like rules to be followed. It’s never too late to begin again. Thank you for your time 
and for what you do to protect the health and well being of people of Arkansas.  
 
Respectfully, 
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Kristy Eanes 
18319 Blackberry Ln 
Roland (Little Italy), AR  72135 
 
















